
Friday 15th December 2023 

Absence ReporƟng Please report your child’s absence to the school office via telephone or via text message to 07891 274 260 

CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE 
 
Y1 and Y2 have done an amazing job in their naƟvity 
this week. They learnt some amazing songs, showed 
great confidence and put on an incredible show. 
Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the show that came to 
see it! 

SCHOOL DAY REMINDER 

Please can we remind families and pupils that the normal school day begins at 8.55am and the gates will open 
automaƟcally at 8.45am (no need to press the buzzer). If the gates do open for children in boosters, visitors or staff 
before this Ɵme please remain at the gates and do not enter the playground. Many thanks 

AUTUMN 2 DIARY DATES 

 
Please find below a list of events that 
will be taking place during this  term. 
 
18.12.2023—BOW Nursey Christmas Party 
19.12.2023—Christmas Lunch Menu 
20.12.2023—Nursery & RecepƟon Christmas Performance 
21.12.2023—Christmas ParƟes 
22.12.2023—KS2 Carols round the tree 
22.12.2023—Christmas Break 
08.01.2024—School Opens 
08.01.2024—Y5 Yorvik 
26.01.2024—Training Day 
03.02.2024—KS2 Pantomime 
09.02.2024—February Half Term 
19.02.2024—School Opens 
25.04.2023—Y5 Grinton Lodge 

ATTENDANCE  

If your child is going to be absent from 
school then please text this number 
07891274260. Please note that this phone 
will not be answered for phone calls. This 
is the last week of last years aƩendance 
report for the week ending 8th December 2023  

YOU HAVE CHOSEN PARK SPRING PRIMARY SCHOOL AS YOUR 
CHILD’S EDUCATOR, MAKE SURE THEY ARE HERE EVERYDAY 

Nursery  79.25 % YEAR 3a 91.4% 
RECEPTION a 94%  YEAR 3b 89% 
RECEPTION b 88.7% YEAR 4a 93.2% 
YEAR 1a  84.8% YEAR 4b 93.2% 
YEAR 1b  86.4% YEAR 5a 96% 
YEAR 2a  94%  YEAR 5b 92.9% 
YEAR 2b  93.65 % YEAR 6a 92.35% 
     YEAR 6b 93.25% 
Totals 91.1%   

YEAR 3 DRUMMING 
 

Year 3 had their drumming performance 
and reading event on Monday 11th and it 
went really well. Parents enjoyed their drumming 
performances and looking through their books for their 
pieces of work over the last term.   

CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY 
 
Thank you to everyone who donated to 
wear a Christmas Jumper last Friday for Save 
the Children. Park Spring raised an amazing 

£166.25. for this fantasƟc charity. 



YEAR 2 

This week in Year 2 we have had an exciƟng invesƟgaƟon to conduct, we measured different children's head to see 
if our head really does grow, Miss Waller was kind enough to lend us her head - we found out that head sizes are all 
different and that ages don't maƩer!  

We always want to say well done to Year 2 for 
their part in the NaƟvity, they worked so hard 
and did great! We hope you enjoyed watching 
our performances.  

  

DOBROYD 
 
Year 6 spent three days at 
Dobroyd Castle, partaking in 
many fun outdoor acƟviƟes such as canoeing, complete a 
nightline obstacle course blindfolded and zip wiring! They 
also got to do some rock climbing, crate stacking whilst 
being harnessed in the air. The children used their 
problem solving, communicaƟon and team work skills to 
get out of a dungeon escape room and from the piranha 
pool. They were wonderful and gave everything a go, 
showing that they are true Park Springers! Well done, 
team Y6!   

 

 

YEAR 1 
 
Y1 enjoyed a walk around the local area this week. In Geography 
we have been learning all about what is special about where I 
live. The children idenƟfied human and physical features on our 
walk and made a map when we got back to school!  

YEAR 5 YORVIK 
 
Year 5 go to Yorvik on the first day 
back aŌer Christmas—please log 
onto Parent Pay, sign and pay for your child to go on this 
amazing educaƟonal trip. 

YEAR 5 
 
Mr Singh came to visit Y6 and discuss their 
new topic all about Sikhism in RE. He 
discussed some of the core values of Sikhism and shared the 5 
Ks of the religion. The children showed great care, respect and 
interest towards Mr Singh and the Sikh religion. As you can see 
they were LEARNING LOTS and HAVING FUN #BriƟshvalues 
#TeamPSPS. Thanks to Miss Wykes our new R.E. Subject Leader 
for organising this visit for Y6.  



RECEPTION 
 
Yesterday aŌernoon RecepƟon held a Christmas Stay and 
Play event. We had lots of acƟviƟes for the families to do- 
making sparkly decoraƟons for the tree, making snowman 
biscuits, Christmas colouring, building snow scenes, the 
Christmas tree maths challenge and we even managed to 
fit in sharing our favourite books from home! Thank you 
to all the parents and carers who came and made it so 
fesƟve!  

CHRISTMAS CRACKER 
 
12 of our fantasƟc Year 5’s came to a Christmas Cracker event 
at Crawshaw yesterday. They played a game that is a bit like 
Dodgeball but can be played with lots of teams. They did really 
well compeƟng against other schools but as this was a Come 
and Try event we weren't keeping score (but if we were then 
we all agreed that both teams would have won!).  

FOPS CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 
 
Thank you to our fabulous school councillors who drew the FOPS RAFFLE this morning! All the 
winning Ɵckets and prizes are listed below. CongratulaƟons to all our winners,  prizes are available 
for collecƟon in the school office. 
A big thanks to FOPS for  organising and a massive thank you to Amy Greenhall for sourcing most of 
the amazing prizes!!  





PUDSEY SANTA SLEIGH TOURS 2023 
 
Friday 15th  
StarƟng at PrimeƟme  
Including the Carrwood Estate 
Finishing at Tyersal Residents Club 
Saturday 16th  
StarƟng at Barnleigh Pub 
Finishing at Swinnow Community Centre 
Sunday 17th  
StarƟng at Queens Park Car Park 
Finishing at boƩom of South Parade 
Monday 18th 
StarƟng at Hello Studio, Fulneck 
Finishing at Troydale 
Tuesday 19th 
StarƟng at Queens Park Car Park 
Finishing at Robin Lane Car Park 












